
Board of Supervisors Memorandum 

May 4, 2021 

Arizona Rangers Outside Agency Contribution 

Background 

The Green Valley Justice of the Peace, Precinct 7 requests a donation be made to the Arizona 
Rangers Madera Company in the amount of $9,000, to cover necessary expenses related to 
the provision of court security for the Precinct. The Arizona Rangers are a uniformed, law 
enforcement auxiliary and a non-profit 501 (c)(3) statewide organization with local chapters. 

Formerly, the Green Valley Sheriff's Department utilized the Sheriff's Auxiliary Volunteers 
(SAV) and others to provide security services. However, due to the onset of the COVID-19 
pandemic, SAV was discontinued, and the Arizona Rangers Madera Company stepped in to 
assist. This donation will provide financial support to this nonprofit agency through the 
County's Outside Agency Program to provide the Precinct with necessary security services. 

Recommendation 

I recommend the Board approve the $9,000 donation to the Arizona Rangers Madera 
Company. 

Sincerely, 

C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

CHH/sp - April 20, 2021 

c: Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator 
Terri Spencer, Director, Procurement 
Michelle Campagne, Director, Finance and Risk Management 




